TOWN OF NORWELL

PATHWAY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
December 8, 2009

Present:  Kevin Cafferty, David Osborne, Scott Raeside, Sally Turner, Dick Twigg, David Vose, Christine Josti, Anne Staples, Todd Thomas.

The meeting was started at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Vose.  Dick Twigg motioned to accept the agenda as read.  Anne Staples seconded the motion.  A unanimous vote affirmed the Motion.

DISCUSSION:  A. W. Perry

Parcel is under consideration.  There has been no response to date.

DISCUSSION:  211 Pleasant Street

Scott Raeside reported difficulty with arranging a meeting; will keep trying.

DISCUSSION:  RFP’s

Dick Twigg spoke on the technical aspects of the proposals.  After discussion, it was decided to accept the sub-committee’s recommendations:

Top three:  




Bottom three
VHB





Nitsche

Horsley Witten Group



Weston & Sampson

Fay, Spofford & Thorndike


Beals & Associates

Todd Thomas noted a phone conversation with Horsley Witten regarding a correction they are making to their proposal.

Opening Bids:

Bids were opened and read by Todd Thomas.  Anne Staples motioned to accept Horsley Witten as the number one choice.  Christine Josti seconded the motion.  The vote passed 4-1, with 3 abstaining (Scott Raeside, Kevin Cafferty and Dick Twigg).

DISCUSSION:  December 7, 2009 Minutes

December 7, 2009 minutes were introduced to the meeting for discussion.  Minutes were accepted with amendment.  Motion was made by David Osborne to accept the minutes; motion was seconded by Sally Turner.  A Vote of 8-0 affirmed the Motion.

ADJOURNMENT:

At 9:08 p.m., the meeting adjourned.

